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January 7, 2019 
 
Forty Under Forty 
Des Moines Business Record 
100 4th Street 
Des Moines, Iowa 50309 
 
Dear Forty Under Forty Committee: 
 
It is my honor to submit this letter in support of Jon Phillips’ nomination for the 2019 Forty Under 
Forty Class.  Variety – the Children’s Charity of Iowa is a multi-faceted organization with one simple 
mission: to help improve the lives of children who are at-risk, underprivileged, critically ill or living with 
special needs. 
 
I first met Jon in 2014 when he became involved with Young Variety (the young professional board of 
Variety).  I quickly realized that Jon was someone that I wanted engaged with Variety.   He jumped in 
with both feet as he became engaged with a Young Variety committee, joined the Young Variety Board 
in 2015 as Membership Chair (2015-2017), served as Vice President (2017-2018) and is currently 
President of the Young Variety Board.   Jon is constantly striving to create new opportunities to 
promote Variety and engage young professionals.   Just two examples…. 

 

• The Big Four Classic.   Jon approached Hy-Vee about Young Variety presenting a specialized 
bike during the two basketball games.   This not only provided families with a much needed 
piece of equipment, but promoted Variety’s Specialized Bike Program to tens of thousands! 

• Young Variety Concert.  As a way to introduce young professionals to Variety, Jon had the idea 
to host a concert to benefit Variety.   The thought is to build this into one of Variety’s 
signature events.   The first year was a success and plans are underway for the second annual 
concert.  
 

Jon is always one of the first to step forward with his time and ideas.  Since becoming involved, Jon has  
• raised thousands of dollars for Variety, 
• been actively involved in planning special events,  
• implemented Variety “lunch and learns” to help engage more young professionals, 
• provided volunteer hours in conjunction with the Principal Charity Classic, Hy-Vee Charity 

Auction, numerous Variety events,  
• presented bikes, helmets and locks to children who have never owned their own bike and  
• served on Variety’s Grants Committee. 

 
As Executive Director of Variety, I know the importance of volunteers and the commitment involved.   
Jon is focused on making our community the best that it can be for Iowa’s children.  In addition to 
Variety, Jon has engaged with Greater Des Moines Leadership Institute Community Connect Program, 
Easter Seals, Junior Achievement and Special Olympics.   
 
Jon is an up and coming leader in the Des Moines area.  He is respected and admired by his peers and 
others in the community.  His commitment to the community is noted in both the business and 
volunteer area.   
 
Jon is an ideal candidate for the 2019 Forty Under Forty Class!   Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sheri McMichael  
Executive Director 


